Date: February 28, 2008

Subject: Proposed Revision to the Computer and Information Science (CIS) Major (BA and BS)

From: Mike Vasey, Chair, Subcommittee C

Subcomittee C considered the proposal for revisions to the BA-CIS and BS-CIS programs on February 6, 2008.  After a thorough discussion, the consensus of the committee was that the proposed revisions are well-justified and clearly articulated.  No significant concerns were noted and the proposed changes were unanimously approved by the subcommittee.

The proposed changes to the BA-CIS and BS-CIS programs are largely intended to bring the the two programs into line with the 10 credit hour reduction in GEC requirements. Because they are somewhat distinct, the proposed changes to the BA-CIS and the BS-CIS degrees are described separately below.

BS-CIS Proposed Changes

The proposed changes to the BS-CIS program are intended to make the program compatible with the new reduced GEC requirements and to increase the rigor of the program to make it comparable to the BS in Computer Science and Engineering and thus make the program more attractive to prospective students.  The CSE Department notes that students recognize that employers value the greater rigor of the BS-CSE degree (e.g., represented by the capstone design course that has been required of the BS-CSE degree but not the BS-CIS degree).  Therefore, the following changes to the BS-CIS, which result in a net decrease of 10 credit hours (reflecting the decrease in the GEC), are proposed:

1. Reduction in GEC requirements for the major reflecting the 10 credit hour reduction in the revised GEC. 

2. Addition of a required capstone design course.  This course, previously required only of students in the BS-CSE program, provides students with valuable experiences in building large computing applications and develops teamwork and communication skills.

3. Addition of a requirement to take CSE 601, which is a 1-credit course on Social and Ethical Issues in Computing also previously required only of BS-CSE majors.

BA-CIS Proposed Changes
The proposed changes to the BA-CIS program are similar to the changes described above for the BS-CIS program.  These changes result in a net reduction of the BA-CIS program of 10 credit hours.  Specifically, the changes are:

1. Reduction in GEC requirements for the major reflecting the 10 credit hour reduction in the revised GEC. 

2. Addition of a requirement to take CSE 601, which is a 1-credit course on Social and Ethical Issues in Computing.

3. A 1-credit reduction in the number of elective hours to offset the increase associated with the addition of CSE 601.

The committee regarded the reduction in the GEC requirements of each program as being clearly justified by changes to the GEC.  We regarded the course on ethical issues in computing to be an important addition to both programs.  Finally, we regarded the addition of the capstone design course to the BS-CIS degree as a valuable enhancement of the program which is likely to increase the value of the degree and hence its attractiveness to students.

As noted above, no significant issues were noted.  However, two necessary changes were noted to the summary sheets: 1) Addition of a 0-credit social diversity requirement to the list of GEC requirements; and 2) Revision of the “Possible 4-year Curriculum for BS-CIS Students” in consultation with the Arts and Sciences advising office.  

